
BRF-428 

23 August 2021 

Jim Stabback 
Chief Executive Officer 
Auckland Council 
Email:  

Dear Jim Stabback 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – The Strand – Takapuna – 
Comments sought   

In the week commencing 12 July 2021, HND TS Limited, HND MK Limited, and HND CB 
Limited applied to the Minister for the Environment (the Minister) to refer the Strand - 
Takapuna project (the Project) to an expert consenting panel (a panel) for consideration under 
the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (FTCA).   

The Project is described below, and a link to all application documents is provided in the 
covering email.  

The Project will be carried out on four properties located at 6-10 The Strand and 21, 31, and 
33-45 Hurstmere Road in the central business district of Takapuna, Auckland. The Project is
to demolish a number of existing tenated, commercial buildings on multiple properties and
construct a new mixed-use development comprising two buildings up to 12 storeys with an
approximate height of 43.6 metres above ground and with up to four levels of basement
parking, and associated facilities, that will provide:

a. approximately 200 residential units
b. approximately 100 serviced apartments
c. a private pool/gym facility and outdoor courtyards
d. commerical, retail and hospitality spaces
e. vehicle and pedestrian linkages/access and parking areas
f. gardens and open space.

The Project will involve activities such as: 

a. removal or demolition of existing buildings and infrastructure
b. bulk earthworks, including the disturbance of contaminated soils
c. vegetation removal and works within the root zone of a notable tree
d. groundwater takes and diversion

s 9(2)(a)
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Also note that if the Minister decides to refer the Project to a panel, the Council will have the 
opportunity to nominate a local authority representative (who could be a councillor or 
independent hearings commissioner) to sit on the panel and determine the resource consent 
applications for the project. The applicants will provide a detailed assessment of environmental 
effects at this stage and the Council will have the opportunity to provide further comments to 
the panel. The Ministry for the Environment has prepared guidance on local authority 
involvement with fast-track consenting projects which you can access on the Ministry for the 
Environment website. 

Please provide your comments via return email within 10 working days to ensure that the 
Minister will take your comments into consideration when deciding on the referral 
application. Please note that the Minister is not required to consider comments provided 
after this time, although he can still choose to do so.  

Yours sincerely 

Stephanie Frame 
Manager, Fast-Track Consenting Team 

Enclosures: 

A. Response template for written comments

cc: Ian Smallburn, General Manager Resource Consents
Auckland Council,s 9(2)(a)
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